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THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY
ofF THE CITY OF CROWN POINT meTrina REGULAR MEETING
IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, LocATED AT 101 NORTH EAST STREET oN

WEDNESDAY, April 7, 2021 AT 11:00 A.M.
PURSUANT TO AND IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE RULES OF
THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY

Hybrid
*In person and Zoom*
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88114674506
(Link is subject to change — in the event of a change, the link will be

posted via the City website at www.crownpoint.in.gov prior to the start of
the meeting.)

A. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Uran called the meeting to order at 11:02 a.m. with the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Present: Mayor David Uran, Member Bill Gomez, Member James Crook
(Zoom), Member Bob Clemons and Member Andrew Kyres. Also present, City
Attorney David Nicholls, Clerk-Treasurer Dave Benson, and Deputy Clerk Sheri
Herma.

Absent: None

B. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING - The Regular Meeting held
on Wednesday, March 17, 2021.

Motion to approve was made by Member Bob Clemons, seconded by Member
Andrew Kyres.

Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

C. ADDITION OF NEW ITEMS —-HIDTA / Comcast Contract

Mr. Nicholls reviewed the contract and its extension for the particular items and
it meets the emergency standard thus recommending add on and approval.

Member Bob Clemons made a motion to add on this request from HIDTA,
seconded by Member Bill Gomez.

Motion passed by unanimous voice vote and Mayor Uran said this topic will be
Number 3 under New Business.

D. PRESENTATIONS -Assistant Fire Chief Mark Baumgardner

Swearing In of 3 Firefighters
Jarrett Grady
Zachary Kaminski
Daniel Kasper

Assistant Fire Chief Mark Baumgardner read the new Firefighters’
biographies. Mark added that these additions will bring the staff up to 38 full
time Firefighters, which brings us to 13 per shift. Having 13 per shift will allow
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us to staff our second fire apparatus, which is the tower / ladder. Mayor Uran
led the new firefighters as they pledged their oaths of duty.

E. OLD and DEFERRED BUSINESS
Water Utility Update — Al Stong/Commonwealth
Al Stong gave a summary update on our water projects.

Phase 1: We just have some warranty repair items at the 96" Avenue
Redundant Tank.

Phase 2: This is nearing completion. They are going to be slowly switching over
to the new storage tank.

Division D is the Service Line Replacement Project which is complete. We are
just waiting on spring for some restoration work.

Phase 3: We are installing the chloramine stations and the bulk water stations.
Hasse has mobilized to that site.

Division D easement documents continue to be executed. Contracts have been
received by Rex Construction and passed to the City Attorney for review.

Items to present for payment application is Division C (Phase 2) — Thieneman
Construction, Inc.

Partial Pay Application #17

Payment to Contractor $90,249.00

Payment to Retainage $ 4,750.00

Motion to approve made by Member James Crook, seconded by Member Bob
Clemons. Mayor Uran called for a roll call vote. Roll call vote as follows.

Ayes: Mayor Uran, Members Clemons, Crook, Kyres and Gomez

Nays: None

Motion passed 5 to 0.

Al said the 101 Avenue Sewer Replacement Project is complete with surface
restoration being done. A ribbon cutting ceremony will be done this month.

The CSO005 Projects:
One is in construction with Grimmer and being planned to mobilize in May.

The other is in design and will be performed just south of South Street, along
Main Street, south of Greenwood Avenue, and Court Street, near the Williams
Drive area. Sewer manhole lining work is needed in these areas.

Additional work is also being designed as stormwater lines will be added in the
area where flooding issues will be addressed.

The CSO Audit is underway.
The Wastewater Utility Planning report is complete. It has been submitted as

directed, so we can achieve extra points. The possibility of stimulus is looking
very good.
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Our submittal for the Stormwater Project to the Little Cal River Basin was denied
funding due to concerns with the CSO.

Project Updates (City Hall, Civic Center and Fire Dept.) - Chief of Staff
Greg Falkowski

Nothing at this time.
. NEW BUSINESS

Request Approval to Expend Fees for Unsafe Building at 302 E. Clark St.
—First Assistant City Attorney Alex Kutanovski

First Assistant City Attorney Alex Kutanovski addressed the Board about the
abandoned property at 302 E. Clark Street. It has been inspected by our Building
Department and has been deemed unsafe, but has some historic value to that
district.

After speaking with our consultant at Indiana Landmarks, the plan is to
proceed forward today with an approval on the unsafe building status.

Authorization for the Legal Department to proceed forward would also be
needed for the receivership action, which would appoint Indiana Landmarks to
allow them to place the funding into this property for rehabilitation. The property
could then be sold, so funding could then be recouped for them as well as the
City.

Research was done to discover ownership. The former owner has passed away.

The property is still in her name. We sent letters to possible heirs with no
response.

Member Bob Clemons made a motion, seconded by Member Andrew Kyres.

Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Approve CMAQ Grant Agreement — Police Chief Pete Land

Police Chief Pete Land approached the Board for approval consideration for the
CMAQ Grant Agreement. Pete said that is from 2015, the Police Department
was awarded an alternative fuel Grant through INDOT and NIRPC.

The original amount of the Grant was $96,000.00. We still have $41,000.00
available and they require a whole new Grant Agreement listing those available
funds. This is the new agreement, but from the 2015 Grant.

Mr. Nicholls reviewed and recommended approval.

Member James Crook made a motion to approve, seconded by Member
Bob Clemons.

Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

HIDTA / Comcast Contract- Mayor Uran

Mr. Nicholls reviewed the contract and its extension for the particular items and
it meets the emergency standard thus recommending approval.

Member Bob Clemons made a motion to approve this contract for HIDTA,
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